
    

 

July 29, 2020 
 
 
Basanti Mitra 
NYPCO Corp 
1660 Boone Avenue 
Bronx, NY 10460 
 
Re:  Potential Hazardous Waste Disposal Site 
 
Dear Property Operator: 
 
As mandated by subdivision 27-1305(2)(a) of the Environmental Conservation 
Law ("ECL," cited below), the New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation (the Department) must investigate all suspected or known inactive 
hazardous waste disposal sites. We have received information which leads us to 
suspect that hazardous waste has been disposed of at the following location: 
 
 Site Name:  Former Adhesive Products Corporation 
 Site Address:  1660 Boone Ave 
 Tax Map No.:   Block 3015, Lot 1 
 NYSDEC Site No.: 203130 
   
Therefore, this letter constitutes the Department's notification to you as the identified 
property operator that this property is considered a potential inactive hazardous waste 
disposal site. If the Department determines that hazardous waste has been disposed of 
on the property and that the hazardous waste poses a significant threat to public health 
or the environment, the property will be listed on the Registry of Inactive Hazardous 
Waste Disposal Sites (Registry). 
 
If you have any information that may be relevant to our investigation and pending 
determination, please forward it to me as soon as possible. If you prefer to carry out this 
investigation yourself, you may do so under a legal agreement with the Department and 
in accordance with the Department’s technical requirements. Please contact us within 
10 business days if you want to discuss this option. Otherwise, the Department will 
carry out any needed field investigation. If the site is determined to be an inactive 
hazardous waste disposal site and the Department incurs costs to investigate or 
remediate the site, the Department will seek to recover all costs from any responsible 
person.  
  



 

 

A brief summary of the information we presently have on the site is enclosed. This 
information will soon be available on our public website, and may be accessed by using 
our “Environmental Site Remediation Database Search” tool at:  
http://www.dec.ny.gov/cfmx/extapps/derexternal/index.cfm?pageid=3.   
 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss the possibility of undertaking the 
investigation of the site yourself, please contact the Department’s project manager, 
Steven Wu, at steven.wu@dec.ny.gov.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Gerard Burke, P.E. 
Director, Remedial Bureau B 
 
 
Enclosure 
 
 

Environmental Conservation Law 
 

Section 27-1305(2)(a) 
 

"The department shall conduct investigations of the sites listed in the registry and shall 
investigate areas or sites which it has reason to believe should be included in the registry. 
The purpose of these investigations shall be to develop the information required by 
subdivision one of this section to be included in the registry." 
 


